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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

September 20, 2015

Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Polemarch Washington at 6pm.
Visiting Brothers- None
Polemarch’s Greeting- Brother Polemarch greeted and honored the Senior Brothers with 50+, 40 and 30 years in the bond. He also acknowledged the presence of our Elder Watson Diggs awardee, Brother Hooker as well as former and present Middle Eastern Province Officers. 
By request of Brother Pope, Brother Polemarch explained the dues structure for Raleigh Alumni.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented, stated minutes are included in the Brothers Only section of the chapter website. Minutes were projected on the screen and limited hardcopies were distributed. Correspondence was read. Minutes accepted with no adjustments.
Meeting called to Recess at 6:24pm by Brother Polemarch due to guest speaker, Ms. Thomas of Team to Youth Community Foundation. Meeting called back to order at 6:26pm  
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Cole presented. The report is presented for Information only. Brother Polemarch mentioned that this report will be revisited in greater detail during the budget report. Brother Sturgis requested that the Keeper of Exchequer report on the financial status of the last fraternal year.
Old Business

RAC Teams- Brother Polemarch explained the scope and purpose of the RAC teams (ships). He also stated that further info regarding the teams will follow. Brother Polemarch made it clear that UG Brothers would be assigned to these teams as well.
82nd Grand Chapter Meeting
Delegate Report- Presented by Brother Cory Cooper and Brother Aaron Thornton. Detailed report to follow.
Suite- Brother Cooper stated RAC and MEP hosted a very successful suite. He thanked the brothers for their financial and manual assistance.
Garner Road Fish Fry/ Car Show- Brother Polemarch thanked the brothers on a prosperous community service event.

CRWLC-Report was presented by Brother Polemarch Washington. He briefly mentioned the MTA program which was a hot topic at the conference. He also stated it was the best conference he has attended.
New Business

Budget- Presented by Brother Gardner. Budget shortfall was addressed with more info to follow.
KappaOrg.com- Brother Polemarch demonstrated the online registration to the kappaorg.com website. He also stressed the importance of all brothers to register and make a profile.

MTA Pilot Program- Presented by Brother Martin who stated this program takes the place of the MOIP program. He also explained the intake process and the many changes to the old program. 
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, ΔΓ – Brother Young stated the financial difficulties that all the UG chapters are having. Brother Avery Upshaw gave further details. 
Motion was made by Brother Marshall to suspend the by-laws and allow the meeting to extend past 2 hours.

b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ – Brother Threatt reported there are two brothers on campus and they are not in the spring pilot program. 
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Brother Connor reported there is only one brother on campus, and is requesting help with the intake process.
Committee Reports
Adopt-A-Highway Cleanup-10/17 @ 11:00am (Team Irvin)

Kappa League- Brother Polemarch stated that we’ve moved to a Greater Raleigh Kappa League program headed by Brother Griffin

Amenities- Brother Marshall informed the body on the passing of Brother Burt’s wife. No funeral arrangements as of yet.

Entertainment- Brother Gardner informed the body of upcoming events.

Membership Services- Brother Deion Williams informed the body that the next Nupe Night would be catered to the Senior Brothers.
NPHC- Brother Gilliard asked for our continued support.

Senior Kappas- Brother Hooker spoke on NC politics and the school system.

On the Radar- Brother Polemarch explained this new category of possible upcoming events. He asked the   brothers to suggest, chair and implement these and other events.

Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.

Report made by Brother Rouse and Brother Parks. Brother Byrd spoke on the Beautillion Program.

SMI Chronicles/For the Good of Kappa
Brother Johnny Taylor reported that we are bringing back the SMI Chronicles, they are as follows:

Brother Sam Greene and wife have received their second one thousand dollar bonus from their Travel business.


Brother Aaron Martin has been promoted to Vice President @ BB&T Bank.


Brother Shane Taylor has been named the AFF Angle Meeting Graduate Staff member which serves all 

Fraternity and Sorority Advisors.


Brother Polemarch and his wife Brandi, are expecting their second child on December 16th.


Brother Jonathan Cole on his new position as Sales Manager at Fitness Connection.


Brother Perry asked for names of brothers who are interested in a fishing trip.

Brother Holland stated he will be honored at the Durham NAACP Banquet on Oct 24th.

Brother Pope stated that at the Grand Chapter Meeting, Bros. Dudley and Gill were not mentioned in   

regards to brothers that had entered Chapter Invisible.

Brother Shane Taylor informed the body on the illness of Brother Bernard Reeves, who is in Hospice.
 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 8:38pm.

